FEMA Provides an Additional $10.79
Million for the 2017 Brian Head Fire
Response

DENVER — FEMA has approved more than $10.79 million in additional funding for
the Brian Head Fire in Utah. The funding was made available under a fire
management assistance declaration issued June 18, 2017. FEMA will have
provided more than $11.5 million in Fire Management Assistance grant funds for
the Brian Head Fire recovery efforts.

The Utah Division of Forestry, Fire and State Lands received $10.79 million to
procure fire resources including food, supplies, tender fuel, heavy equipment with
operators, local purchasing contracts, land use agreements and other firefighting
resources.

FEMA's Fire Management Assistance Grant program reimbursements are made
on a cost-sharing basis to states, counties, municipalities, tribes, and certain
private nonprofit organizations for emergency work and fire suppression. The
estimated total cost of the project is $15.4 million. FEMA will provide 75 percent of
the cost with the State of Utah responsible for the remaining share.

Beginning on June 17, 2017, the Brian Head Fire burned over 71,000 acres in the
city of Brian Head. The FEMA grant will reimburse the State of Utah for the cost
of incident management and fire suppression activities undertaken by local and
state partners.

Additional information about FEMA'’s Fire Management Assistance program can
be found at https://www.fema.gov/assistance/public/fire-management-assistance.
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